
PUBLIC NOTICE 

US Army Corps 
of Engineers® 
New England District 

Vermont Project Office 
11 Lincoln Street, Rm 210 
Essex Junction, Vermont 05452 

Comment Period Begins: 17MAR2020 
Comment Period Ends: 16APR2020  
File Number: NAE-2017-02986 
In Reply Refer To: Michael S. Adams 
Phone: (802) 872-2893 
E-mail: michael.s.adams@usace.army.mil

The District Engineer has received a permit application to conduct work in waters of the United States from the 
Vermont Division for Historic Preservation located at One National Life Drive, Davis Building, 6th Floor, 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620. This work is proposed in Burlington Bay of Lake Champlain in Burlington, 
Vermont. The site coordinates are: Latitude 44.480374° N, Longitude -73.247853° W. 

The work involves creating an artificial reef site by sinking the Ferry Adirondack in Burlington Bay of Lake 
Champlain. The car ferry Adirondack is 152' long, 42' in beam and 43' from her keel to the top of the 
smokestack. The plan is to sink the vessel in 68' of water which would leave her smokestack a minimum of 25' 
below the horizontal plane of mean low water. The Adirondack will be prepared for sinking in accordance with 
the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and U.S. Maritime Administration guidance document "National 
Guidance: Best Management Practices for Preparing Vessels Intended to Create Artificial Reefs" dated "May 
2006". Six temporary 3500# concrete anchors will be used during the sinking of the ferry to eliminate drifting 
and sinking in an unintended location. The anchors and lines will be recovered after the vessel is on the lake 
bottom. Two mooring buoy will be attached directly to the vessel. Lake Champlain Transportation Company 
is donating the Ferry Adirondack to the applicant for the purpose of enhancing the Vermont Underwater 
Historic Preserve site. The purpose of the project is to create an additional underwater dive site to improve 
recreational opportunities in Lake Champlain and create fish habitat. 

The work is shown on the enclosed plans, in five sheets, entitled "PROPOSED ADIRONDACK REEFING 
PROJECT" dated "03/05/20". 

AUTHORITY 
Permits are required pursuant to: 

___x_ Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899 
Section 404 of the Clean Water Act 
Section 103 of the Marine Protection, Research and Sanctuaries Act. 

The decision whether to issue a permit will be based on an evaluation of the probable impact of the proposed 
activity on the public interest. That decision will reflect the national concern for both protection and utilization 

of important resources. The benefit which may reasonably accrue from the proposal must be balanced against 
its reasonably foreseeable detriments. All factors which may be relevant to the proposal will be considered, 
including the cumulative effects thereof; among those are: conservation, economics, aesthetics, general 
environmental concerns, wetlands, cultural value, fish and wildlife values, flood hazards, flood plain value, land 
use, navigation, shoreline erosion and accretion, recreation, water supply and conservation, water quality, 
energy needs, safety, food production and, in general, the needs and welfare of the people. 
















